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Year 6 Dinner 
As a student goes through their schooling, there are particular moments 

which are landmarks in their progression. Rights of passage if you like. In 

these moments we often see students step up to the mark. On Monday night 

our Year 6 of 2022 graduated from their primary schooling and, in doing so, 

declaring their readiness for high school. It was a special time, with support 

from their parents and teachers and students presented themselves superbly 

and, given the circumstances of their final three years of primary school, were 

roundly congratulated on their learning outcomes and personal growth. Well 

done Year 6. Congratulations on reaching the end of primary school. Thank 

you for making it such a special night. Thanks to Year 6 teachers Mr Fields, 

Ms Levy, Mrs Geggie and Ms Warren. We look forward to working with Year 6 

as classmates of the Year 7 of 2023. 

  

Rob Walker - Principal 

IMPORTANT NOTE 
Please be reminded that students are NOT 

to arrive at school before 8:30am as there is 

NO SUPERVISION prior to this time.  
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Waratah Award Indoor Rock Climbing 
This week, the Stage 4 Waratah Award students set themselves a range of 

challenges on the bouldering and high walls at the Climbing Jungle in Ballina. 

Tight forearms, blistered hands and big smiles showed they were all up for it. 

Looking forward to the next set of challenges in the new year!  

Breakfast Club 
Are you able to give 1 hour a week to keep the 

Breakfast Club running? 

Our P&C is no longer funded 

to have a school staff 

member to run the Breakfast 

Club each morning. But the 

good news is we still have all 

the food being donated—we just need someone to 

turn the bread into toast and put the vegemite on! 

 

The kids love a bit of extra brekky in the morning 

and some rely on it after a long bus ride to school. 

It will be a shame if we can’t keep Breakfast Club 

going in 2023! 

 

We are looking for a parent / caregiver to come 

along once a week between 8:20am-9:20am on 

either a Wednesday, Thursday or Friday in Term 

1. If you would like to offer a hand or even just to 

find out more, please contact the Office on 6682 

6666. 

 

We promise - being the one that feeds many 

hungry, grateful mouths will be the best start to 

your day! 

 
STEP Co. Wax Wraps & Keyrings 
The STEP students have been busy making 

beeswax lunch wraps and gumnut keyrings for 

sale at the Office. $15 for a pack of 3 wraps and 

$5 for a gumnut keyring. These make great 

Christmas presents. CASH ONLY. 

Waratah Bud Beach Clean Up 
Waratah Bud students walked to Main Beach 

yesterday to participate in a ‘Beach Clean Up’. 

The ‘Beach Clean Up’ was part of the Waratah 

Bud Award, developing competencies in National 

Volunteering. The organisation we supported as 

part of this journey was ‘Take 3 for the sea’ who 

encourage everybody who visits the beach to take 

3 pieces of rubbish home with them.  

 

Students split into two groups to tackle the beach 

and park. We found lots of litter and students felt 

good about making a difference to our local 

environment.  

 

We look forward to more expeditions with our 

Waratah Bud students in 2023. 

Diary 

 

Week 10 Term 4, 2022 (Week A) 

12 Dec. One Vision Excursion Byron Bay 

 Annual Presentation Assembly 11:30am-1:05pm 

14 Dec. Yr 7-12 SRC / Platinum Award Excursion  9:00am-5:00pm 

 K-2 Platinum Award Excursion Ballina Cinemas 

 Yr 3-6 Platinum Award Excursion Ballina Waterslides 

16 Dec. Last day of Term 4 for students 

 

Week 1 Term 1, 2023 (Week B) 

23-25 Jan. Holidays 

26 Jan. Australia Day (Public Holiday) 

27 Jan. Staff Development Day (No students) 

 

Week 2 Term 1, 2023 (Week A) 

30 Jan. Staff Development Day 

31 Jan. Year 1-7, 11-12 return 

31 Jan-6 Feb. Kindergarten Best Start Assessments 

1 Feb. Year 8-10 return 

 

Week 3 Term 1, 2023 (Week B) 

7 Feb. Kindergarten first day 

https://www.take3.org/
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Music Ensemble 
For the past 3 weeks, selected students from 

Years 2-8 who participate in our instrumental 

music program, have been working on a range of 

ensemble music pieces with their tutor, Mark 

Bromley. On Tuesday, these students presented 

their pieces in an informal concert that was held 

during the lunchtime in the Primary School 

playground area. This was a pilot program that we 

are hoping to expand in the coming years. After 

only three rehearsals, students presented a 

wonderful range of musical items. Many 

supportive parents and community members 

attended and it truly felt like the start of something 

wonderful. Well done to all of our performers and 

thank you to all those who attended. We look 

forward to expanding this program in the future. 

K-6 AWARDS Term 4, Week 8 

Kindy 
Jumigum 

Josiah 

Rolston 

Obi 

Gill 

Delilah 

Cassidy 

Braxton 

Carbone 

1W 

Jenna Jenna 

Theo  

Barker 

Julian 

Hay 

Delilah 

Parker 

Arlo 

Waymouth 

1/2M 

Gweeuhn 

Liam 

Morgan 

Natalie 

Bennett 

Marcus 

Willows-Gillam 

Ava 

Mumford 

2/3F 

Jingir Jingir 

Moses 

Wagner 

Amara 

Alderman 

Sage 

Thomson 

Cali 

Gill 

3/4O 

Guhgun 

Jai 

Morgan 

Peyton 

Gordon 

Willow 

Price 

April 

Eastlake 

4/5E 
Gunum 

Lakey 

Chapman 

Layla 

Fry 

Kyeema 

Morante 

Charlie 

Tegidgo 

Goojoohn 

Jellum 5/6L 

Ava  

Litchfield 

Sophia 

Hudson 

Heidi 

Bradley 

Elke 

Blore-Jones 

5/6F 
Dirruwung 

Ryder 

Swanbury 

Ava  

Collingburn 

Ruby 

Biffin 

Zoe 

Chapman 

 

 
 

 

Emergency Services 
There are a wide range of careers available in the 
various branches of the Emergency Services (not 
just the obvious ones like Police Officers, 
Firefighters and Paramedics). There are also many 
careers available in support roles as well. 
 
The link below will take you to the careers/
recruitment pages of the various services in each state. Here 
 

Chris Hayward, Careers Adviser:   

www.evansriverk12careers.com  

https://www.evansriverk12careers.com/emergency-services
http://www.evansriverk12careers.com


Breakfast at the Canteen 
8:30-8:50am, everyday; Toast & fruit 

Sponsored by the P&C, IGA &  

MRNC Food Bank 

 
Principal:  Rob Walker B:Ed:, M:Ed  
Email:  evansriver-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au  Cypress Street, Evans Head NSW 2473 
Website: www.evansriver.nsw.edu.au Phone:  02-6682 6666 

Parent Portal Login 
https://web3.evansriver-c.schools.nsw.edu.au/portal/login 

 

Uniform Store  
Friday 8:30-9:30am  
Performance Hall 
Eftpos Available 

Woodburn Carols 

By Candlelight 
 

6-9pm Saturday 17 December 
Riverside Park 

 

Music by Chris Wilson 
Barbecue by Woodburn Pony Club 

Performances by local school students 
Lighting of the Christmas Tree 

Santa and Mrs Claus will be attending 
 

Supported by Richmond Valley Council 
Woodburn Business & Community Chamber 

 

Bring a blanket or a chair for a pleasant family evening! 
 

Organised by Woodburn Event Team 

https://web3.evansriver-c.schools.nsw.edu.au/portal/login

